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Resolution of Recognition

#HCSLeadingTheWay Award
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors be recognized by the Board, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff and community members dedicating themselves totally to education of our next generation of leaders, and;

WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2017-18 school year is #HCSLeadingTheWay and the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize a HCS student & staff member and a member of the Hardin County community at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSLeadingTheWay Award;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a regular meeting on October 19, 2017, does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSLeadingTheWay Award for October 2017:

· On their own, the students listed below assembled their thoughts, hard work and perseverance and created the Teaming Up for Texas Teachers initiative.  Teaming Up for Texas Teachers is collecting supplies, book and other resources for Kolter Ele​mentary School in Houston, Texas – a school left devastated by Hurricane Harvey. Some of these students were challenged by HCS Gifted & Talented Teacher Cindy Mahon to start a service project of some sort.  Even though these students attend four different elementary schools, they all banded together and started Teaming Up for Texas Teachers in their schools.  With just the assistance of driving from parents and other adults, they have created drop-off points at several local businesses, created flyers and worked their cause through various traditional and social media outlets.  They have also handed the delivery of the supplies to Kolter Elementary School.  Micah Johnson, children’s minister at Valley Creek Baptist Church and Mrs. Mahon have added support to the children’s efforts.  However, they will both tell you that Teaming Up for Texas Teachers is led by the students:
· AnnaMae Atcher, Lincoln Trail Elementary School

· Sadie Atcher, Creekside Elementary School

· Taylor Barno, Heartland Elementary School

· Faith Goodman, Heartland Elementary School

· Jennings Johnson, Lincoln Trail Elementary School

· Parker Lally, Lincoln Trail Elementary School

· Mattie Miller, G.C. Burkhead Elementary School

· Myleigh Parrish, Lincoln Trail Elementary School

· Tammy Feiler, the office manager at John Hardin High School, is truly Leading the Way.  Mark Wells, JHHS principal, says that Ms. Feiler does many tasks that go well past the scope of her job.  For example, she learns what the favorite snacks and drinks are for every new staff member and then packs these favorites in individual gift bags and presents them on the first day of school.  She ensures that each new staff member has JHHS gear and does it with her own money.  She creates folders for the school’s substitute teachers that include everything a substitute could possibly need.  She welcomes each substitute and thanks them personally for being at school at the end of the day.  She also makes sure each substitute teacher is recognized on morning and afternoon announcements.  Speaking of announcements, Ms. Feiler makes sure to add student and staff birthdays to daily announcements.  She recently worked with an assistant principal to build display boards to showcase pictures of students who are either college ready, career ready or college and career ready.  Again, she did this on her own time and her own money.  She used her artistic abilities at home, after work to complete the project.  She is the school’s senior sponsor and works closely on various senior activities, including senior dinner, prom and the planning and logistics of the senior trip.  Ms. Feiler created the S.A.F.E program. The acronym stands for: scholarship assistance, application assistance, financial aid assistance and essay revision assistance.  She saw a need and asked Mr. Wells if she could address it.  She saw that many seniors and their parents were needing extra assistance in finding and applying for college scholarship money.  She, along with Ms. Field, a John Hardin High School senior English teacher, meet seniors after school on Mondays and every other Wednesday (at the request of a few students that couldn't make it on Mondays) to work on the scholarship process.  This is done after hours on her own time.  

The examples listed are only the a few examples of contributions Ms. Feiler has made to the culture of John Hardin High School.  While accomplishing so much outside of school time for JHHS students, it should be noted that Ms. Feiler is a wonderful office manager.  Her work ethic and customer service are second to none.  It is her constant concern for students and staff that deserve recognition by the Hardin County Board of Education.  

· Pamela Pittman is the director of the M.O.D. squad, a local Christian teen outreach created for teens by teens. M.O.D. stands for Misters & Misses of Distinction and the mission is outreach ministry and mentorship.  Countless students from HCS schools have been served by the ministry and Ms. Pittman’s servant heart.  She teaches them to serve others and work for the betterment of the entire community.  Students in the M.O.D. squad work on after-school activities and plan events that support and show appreciation to the community and underserved individuals in it.  
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